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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   October 14, 2015
LOCATION:   Main Conference Room, SUNY Technology Incubator, Central Ave., Dunkirk 
Attendees: M. Geise, P. Lombardi, V. DeJoy, S. Butler,  , J. Caflisch, S. Abdella,   P. Whitford,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis, J. Cameron, J. Gossett, J. Hemmer
Excused: B. Carlson, H. Butler
Absent: 
Guests: Greg Bacon; Observer; Christine MacKay
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Peter opened the meeting at 9:05, welcomed Greg Bacon from the Dunkirk Observer, and Christine MacKay, interested citizen, and reviewed the agenda. 

	2
	Minutes from the September Board meeting were corrected to reflect that S. Butler and J. Hemmer were excused, and had not attended that meeting. Minutes were approved with a motion by Paul W., seconded by Jim  C., carried unanimously. 

	3
	Resignations – two resignations were accepted with regret, Steve Neratko has taken a new position in Allentown , PA and Vince DeJoy, who will be overseeing the Demolition project management for the Land Bank via his position with JURA. Steve A. reviewed the background of the original board make-up that included the Dir. of Development from both Dunkirk and Jamestown, and explained that as we have developed very close partnerships with the cities which include significant funding contracts, that it be prudent that they not serve on the board. This aligns with the county’s Code of Ethics. He did encourage, however, that Vince continue to participate as a non-voting advisor to the board and that both Development Directors continue to attend the Acquisition/Disposition Committee, since their input is crucial to our decision-making.

              The board discussed the number of positions and there was consensus that they should not drop to a 9 member board, but instead identify 2 appropriate candidates from the two cities for recommendation to the county executive.  Steve A. will review the process and provide guidance to the governance committee regarding nomination of a new Vice-Chair. 

	4
	Property Dispositions – 2 Property dispositions were presented for board review:

25 Liberty St.; Jamestown
106 Robin St. , Dunkirk

The Board recessed for an executive session regarding proprietary financial information relating to the purchase proposals; Steve A. explained the executive session protocol to the board and guests. Jim C. made the motion to move into the executive session, seconded by Paul W.; and the motion to move back to the public session was made by Jim C. again and was seconded by Jeff G.

The purchase proposal for 25 Liberty was accepted on the contingency that the buyers increase their offer by $10,000, for a total of $15,000 and 106 Robin St. was awarded to the Dunkirk Lakeside Club, who will demolish the house to expand their property.  It was noted that the Club is an adjacent property owner of good standing and wants to improve the value and functionality of their property by doing a private demolition.  The house is awkwardly sandwiched against the Club’s parking lot, is fully exposed to the traffic and noise from that lot, and needs a lot of work.  The Club’s purchase price offer was $4400 greater than the competing renovation proposal, and there was concern that even if renovated, the subsequent marketability of the house is questionable.  Conveyance to the Club also resolves potential land disputes relating to unrecorded easements involving the prior owner granting the Club permission to place a shed on the property and the Club constructing a parking area for the prior owner.

Additionally, the Sales Agreement for 62 No. Martin was revised to add the purchaser’s brother to the deed.  A motion by Scott B. was seconded by John H. to approve the dispositions and the motion carried unanimously.

	5
	Demo Project Management Contract – Mark provided background/context to the decision to contract for project management oversight of the rural and mixed-use demolitions. The primary motivation is the small municipalities’ lack of capacity to carry out these demolitions on their own.  State grant-funded demolitions require significant administrative time and documentation, and these burdens are too heavy a lift for municipalities with small staffs and budgets. Mark reviewed the RFP process; 10 invitations for proposals were mailed to regional companies and/or agencies who were qualified to undertake these duties. Three proposals were received; the Land Bank officers individually reviewed and submitted scores for each proposal, and the clear winner was JURA with 14 points. AFI received 9 points and RD Designs received 5 points. Mark reviewed the pros and cons of each proposal with the board.  Consensus of the board was that JURA has the process in place, is experienced in all of the areas of demolition project management, has been very successful thus far in handling the large number of demos that it has undertaken with the Land Bank financial contribution, and has proven to be an organized, effective partner. The RFP proposed a fee structure to be related to be a percentage of the total cost of demolition.  With JURA’s proposal, that fee will be adjusted as the total project cost increases, such that the first $500, 000 will be billed at 20%, then reduce to 17.5% up to $750,000; 15% up to $850,000 and 10% of anything over $850.000.  The total amount budgeted for this program is $1,000,000.

           A Resolution to award the contract to JURA and allow the Executive Director to execute all contracts to this end was moved by John H., seconded by Jeff G. The motion passed with one abstention by Paul W., who sits on the board of JURA.

	6
	Property Donations – The circumstances and parcel details surrounding the potential donation of 7326 N. Main St., Stockton were discussed again in relation to the assistance that the Land Bank could offer to resolve a long-standing property issue and blight problem on the property. The staff would continue to work towards resolution and secure demolition access agreement as well as the adjusted property line title and donation agreements. Once resolved, the Land Bank will take possession of the property and enter it in to the rural demolition program.
        80 King St. Dunkirk was presented for consideration of being donated by the owner for demolition. This 2-unit property was the subject of a suspicious fire and the owner has no insurance on the rental property. The City e is seeking to have the property owner  pursue demolition; discussion ensued regarding the property owner’s responsibilities as a landlord. The consensus was that the Land Bank should be careful not to set a precedent of accepting donations of properties that absolve the property owner of their responsibilities.  The situation was referred to the Acquisitions/Disposition Committee to be reviewed in more detail later this month.

	7
	Motion to Adjorn by Jim C., second by John H.

	8
	REMINDER: November Meeting will be held at the Gerace Office Building (room TBD) in Mayville. The date is moved to November 18th, due to the Veteran’s Day holiday.


